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Rabbinic Reflections 
As I write this, we are having an unusually 
warm winter. The plants are confused, with 
buds and flowers popping up, and I wonder 
what March will bring us – snow or 
continued spring temperatures. I also 
wonder what this will do to and for our 
farms. Many crops could be lost if the 
plants bud too early and then are hit by a 
frost. Farmers are trying to adjust, by doing 
things like removing covers on strawberry 
plants to slow their growth, but so much is 
outside of their – and our – control.  

What is within our control, though, is how 
we react to these circumstances: how we 
are together and in the world. I spend a 
good deal of time talking with our B-
Mitzvah students about how they will 
engage in tzedakah (charity), g’milut 
chasadim (acts of loving kindness) and 
tikkun olam (repairing the world). They and 
their passion and commitment are always 
inspiring! We can all use the reminder that 
making our world a better place is not an 
optional activity. In the words of Rabbi 
Tarfon in Pirkei Avot, Ethics of the 
Ancestors, “It is not your duty to finish the 
work, but neither are you at liberty to 
neglect it.” No act of loving kindness goes 
unnoticed, no matter how small.  

Last year at this time, we announced our 
kitchen renovation was underway. It is 

finished and lovely – and ready for action! 
Many thanks to Andrea Wohl, April 
Modlinger, Laurie Gerstein, Genya Mallach 
and Nate Rajs, as well as our Executive 
Director Harvey Brenner and Custodian 
Rodrigo Lazañas, and everyone who 
donated new kitchen tools for us. If you 
haven’t seen it yet, please stop by – we 
would love to show it to you. We have 
already begun using it and, happily, our 
Culinary Institute is back! They are 
planning a fabulous Shabbat Dinner on 
March 24

th
 prior to Women’s League 

Shabbat. I hope you will join us for this 
special event and for many more! 

Happy Purim! A Zissen Pesach! 

 

Rabbi Adrienne Rubin  

 

You can read and watch Rabbi Rubin’s 

messages and Divrei Torah by following the 

links on   her blog on the TBAY website: http://

www.tbaynj.org/, under the “What’s Happening” 

menu. 

T e m p l e  B e t h  A h m  Y i s r a e l  
9 7 3 - 3 7 6 - 0 5 3 9  t b a y n j . o r g  

 
Monday—Friday  7:30 am, except Federal holidays  9:00 am on Zoom 

Saturday 9:30 am, Sunday 9:00 am in person and on Zoom 
Evenings by Request  7:45 pm (Havdalah on Saturday ) on Zoom 

 

Temple Beth Ahm Yisrael Minyanim 
Temple Beth Ahm Yisrael needs you to help assure our commitment to provide a  

daily minyan, every morning, 365 days/year. 

Please join Temple Beth Ahm Yisrael, 

Springfield Facebook Group. This 

group is used to disseminate the most 

updated information for our synagogue 

members. Also please follow the Temple 

Beth Ahm Yisrael Facebook page. 

http://www.tbaynj.org/
http://www.tbaynj.org/


 

 

 

 

OFFICERS 2022-2023 

President  Brian Margulies 
  973-768-3993 
 
1st Vice President Mark Scherzer 
  908-797-2695 
2nd Vice President Debbie Rogut- 
  Chait 
  908-247-7971 
 
Treasurer  Neil Fishman 
  201-469-7663 
 
Recording   Jackie Schuyler 
Secretary   908-578-4948 
   
Corresponding  Andrea Wohl 
Secretary  201-924-9529 
    
 
  

TRUSTEES 2022—2023 

 
Aaron Adler 973-912-9925 
Jon Bird 908-516-2692 
Barbara Eglow 908-687-0106 
Lauren Hammer 203-927-9515 
Lois Kaish** 973-379-9402 
Carrie Keppler 646-206-6908 
Linda Lieb** 973-376-7632 
Elliot Merkin*** 973-467-8453 
Faith Racusin 973-985-8846 
Adam Rosenfeld 973-376-6037  
Peter Schvarcz 973-467-9739 
Steve Taub 908-354-1936 
Susan Teller*** 908-233-0092  
David Weitzman 917-626-0499 
Glenn Wohl*** 908-247-6374 
 

**Honorary Board Member  

***Ex-Officio  
 

 
 

PAST PRESIDENTS 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

    

Esther Avnet 
Joseph Babrowsky 
Samuel Bauman* 
Meyer Biddelman* 
Susan Blanco 
Lesley Brooks 
Abraham Cohen* 
Harold Dennis* 
Alvin Eglow* 
Arthur Falkin* 
Richard Falkin 
William Feldman* 
Marilyn Garlen 
David Glass 
Jack Goldberg* 
Jack Goldman  
Sheldon Goldner 
Samuel Goldstein* 
David Harris* 
Reuben Hochberg* 
Lawrence Horwitz  
Milton Kappstatter* 
Mary Koltenuk* 
Pam Kornspan 
 
*Deceased 
 

Harold Kugel* 
Dorothea Kushner 
Bernard Lyons* 
Steven Mauer 
Rosalie Millman* 
Ira Perlman 
Paul Peyser 
Simon Rosenbach 
Jerome Rosenberg 
Mark Ross  
Howard Schapiro* 
Robert Schultz 
Richard Schuricht* 
Barry Segal  
Robert Shapiro 
Ilene Shewitz 
Martin Shindler*  
Robert Steinhart* 
Phillip Wasserman* 
Samuel Weinstein* 
Milton Wildman*  
Stanley Wolfowitz 
Scott Zinberg 
Michael Zuckerman 
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From Our President 
On our website, we proudly display our 
mission statement: 
 
Welcome to Temple Beth Ahm Yisrael! 
TBAY is a vibrant, inclusive, egalitarian 
synagogue that connects the traditions of 
Conservative Judaism to the evolving 
needs of our sacred community. 
 
But what does this actually mean?  To me, 
it means that it is our responsibility as a 
synagogue to provide our members and 
our community with a Jewish home that 
meets their spiritual and religious needs.  
For each one of us, that might mean 
something different.  For some, it might 
mean singing Lecha Dodi at a Kabbalat 
Shabbat service on a Friday evening either 
at the Temple, or on-line via Zoom.  For 
others, it might mean saying kaddish on 
the yahrzeit of a loved one.  And for others, 
it might mean having a Passover seder at a 
grandparent’s home.   
 
The point is meaningful Jewish 
experiences are different for everyone.  
And the most important thing that we can 
do as a sacred community, is to provide 
you, our members, with opportunities to 
have these special moments that meet 
your needs in a way that is meaningful to 
you.  
 

This spring, we will be creating some 
different types of programs to try and fulfill 
those needs.   

• In-Home Shabbat Dinners - Members 
of our community will open their homes 
to other members and potential 
members, to share a special, intimate 
Friday night dinner together.   

• Pickleball and Havdalah – What goes 
better with Havdalah than a good game 
of pickleball?  On Saturday, March 11, 
at 6:30 pm, we will host an event at 
Centercourt Athletic Club of Chatham 
to celebrate the end of Shabbat and 
America’s greatest craze. 

• Purim Shpiel and Carnival – Leslie 
Glass will direct our all-star cast in a 
performance of “We don’t talk about 
Haman – an Encanto Purim” followed 
by our annual Purim Carnival on 
Sunday, March 5, at 11:30 am. 

 
These are just a few of the events we will 
be hosting at TBAY.  If you have other 
ideas or programs that you would like to 
see, please let me know, and we will be 
happy to create a memory that meets your 
needs. 
 
Wishing you all a Chag Pesach Sameach, 
or Happy Passover! 
 

Brian Margulies, President  

SAVE THE DATE 

Sunday, October 22, 2023 

Gala Celebration 

In honor of 

Our Temple Past Presidents 



 

 

IT’S HAPPENING AT TBAY 
MARCH – APRIL - MAY 

Shabbat Alive!  

Purim Shpiel 

Purim Carnival  

Pickleball Event 

Chai School Teen Program 

Shabbat Mishpacha 

CommUNITY Mitzvah Day Service Project  

Culinary Institute Dinner 

Women’s League Shabbat 

Men’s Club Shabbat 

Pesach and Shavuot Yom Tov Services with Yizkor 

Men’s Club Yellow Candle Project 

Women’s League Cocktail Party and Game Night 
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From Our Executive Director 
Beyneinu 
 
Dear Congregants, 
 
As you read this, our Homeland Security Grant Committee 
is hard at work assessing our needs, seeking qualified 
contractor and vendor proposals and beginning the 
arduous process of fulfilling the terms of the two Target 
Hardening Reimbursement Grants we were awarded (one 
from the State of NJ and the other from the Federal 
Government). 
 
The process is a long and complicated one (as you might 
imagine any federally- or state-funded grant program would 
be) where, for every step of the way, there are forms, 
filings, site visits, audits, etc. that must occur before we can 
qualify for the money or commence doing the actual 
upgrades themselves. 
 
With the help of the Jewish Federation of Greater 
MetroWest, we are receiving excellent guidance as to what 
is needed, how to select from among many solid vendors 
and how to negotiate some of the most advantageous 
pricing in the marketplace.  Vendors will be compared 
against vendors, with the final candidates demonstrating 
clear capability to the TBAY community.  Special thanks go 
out to Robert Wilson, Chief of Security, and Thomas “Chip” 
Michaels, Security Consultant.  In short, we will be able to 
get more hardware and coverage for the same or fewer 
dollars, thereby making our “reimbursement grants” go 
further. 
 
You’ll note that this is a “reimbursement grant” which, 
simply put, means that TBAY must pay the vendors ‘out of 
pocket’ and then, after the work is completed as 

contracted, we submit a reimbursement request to the 
government, they audit and inspect and when approved, 
we get reimbursed ‘dollar for dollar’ for whatever we spent.   
 
I want to thank the Board of Directors and the officers of 
the congregation for having the foresight to approve these 
pre-payments despite this being a very financially 
challenging year for the congregation.  This investment in 
the shul’s future is an excellent ‘first step’ in improving the 
safety of all our members, guests, visitors and our facilities 
for many years to come. 
 
Thanks to the members of the committee for devoting their 
spare time to this effort: Andy Schuyler, Brian Landesman, 
Eric Carniol and Larry Needleman.  Without your 
assistance, this would be an overwhelming task. 
 
Should the government again offer such non-profit grant 
funding, rest assured that TBAY will dutifully apply for it.  
While this first award addresses several major areas of 
concern, it doesn’t address all the opportunities for 
improvement.  We’ll keep abreast in the latest technologies 
and when available, apply for additional grants to assist in 
upgrading our campus. 
 
In this season of greening and renewal and the celebration 
of Pesach and the freedom of the Israelites released from 
Pharoah’s bondage, may we achieve Peace in our homes, 
our country, the State of Israel and wherever there is strife. 
 
L’Shana ha ba’a b’Yirushalayim! 
 

 

  Harvey Brenner, FSA, FTA 
Executive Director 
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With reverence, the members of the Congregation 
extend their deep feelings of sympathy to the following 

         who have sustained a loss in their family: 
 

 
 

David Green who lost  
his beloved mother, 

Rita Rose Green  
 

Jonathan Bird who lost  
his beloved father,  

Thomas Bird 
 

Danny Aviram who lost  
his beloved mother, 

Estreya Dayan 

Baruch Dayan Ha’Emet 

               (Praised be the true Judge) 

In Memoriam          ורבזל  
 

We record with sorrow the recent passing  
of our congregants 

 

LEONARD SOSANKIN 

JACK USDIN   
 

We extend our deepest sympathy to their  
families and pray they will find comfort in the 

days to come 
 

ןיד  ךורב תמאה                        

 



 

 

Page 5 

 As the college graduation 
season nears, we want to 
extend congratulations to 
those in our congregation who 
are receiving college or post-
graduate degrees.  

 

Please tell us the names of those who will graduate from 
college, professional school or other graduate programs 
this year.   

 

SEND  US THE NAME OF THE STUDENT, THE 
INSTITUTION AND THE DEGREE. 

 

Send to religiousschool@tbaynj.org or 973-376-0539, 
ext. 16. We need this information NO LATER THAN 
MAY 10 to be included in the Summer Bulletin. Your 
Temple Beth Ahm Yisrael family enjoys sharing these 
s’mahot with you. 
 

T e m p l e  B e t h  A h m  Y i s r a e l  
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mailto:Religiousschool@tbaynj.org@tbaynj.org


 

 

 

 

All are welcome to attend services and share these s’machot! 

Lorelai Moscariello, 
daughter of Kimberly & Nicholas Moscariello 

Saturday, April 1   
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Temple Beth Ahm Yisrael is proud to  

announce these  B’nei Mitzvah 

Julia Brendell, 
daughter of Jessica & Brian Brendell 

Saturday, April 15  

Jacob Rosenfeld, 
son of Holly & Adam Rosenfeld 

Saturday, April 22  

Avital Kandel,  
daughter of Dina & David Kandel 

Saturday, April 29  

Emily Tiger, 
daughter of Meredith & Jeffrey Tiger 

Saturday, May 6  

Abigail Munshine,  
daughter of Holly & David Munshine  

Saturday, May 13  

Jesse Weinberg, 
son of Daniella & Andrew Weinberg 

Saturday, May 20 

Sometimes our interactions with members of the 
congregation bring us to feel close to those we 
help. Lenny Sosankin, who died recently, was 
one such person. Actually Lenny and his brother 
(who pre-deceased him) were the first people I 
spoke to at the synagogue when I moved to 
Springfield in 1999.They were very proud that 
they had worked in the airline industry, and 
although they were well past Medicare age, they 
ran five miles every day. 
 
Lenny’s family had a grand, impressive home in 
Chatham near an overlook with a magnificent 
view. I had occasion to go there, as did Paul 
Peyser, following the loss of Lenny’s brother. 
Lenny’s eyesight had become very poor and he 
could no longer drive. I recall that Paul spent 
many hours in his eye doctors’ waiting rooms 
when he took Lenny for medical care. Paul never 

minded all those hours in the waiting room as 
long as he had his Kindle with him. I went 
grocery shopping at Whole Foods for Lenny a 
few times, and it was challenging for me because 
he only ate natural foods and I did not know what 
chia seeds are. 
 
Lenny and his third brother, who had been living 
in Florida, eventually moved to the Jewish 
Federation Independent Living unit in Whippany. 
Paul and I were saddened to hear of Lenny’s 
death. His memory should be a blessing for us 
all. He and his brothers brought a positive, 
optimistic lesson about life and the 
importance of family. 
 

     April Modlinger 
    Caring Committee Chair 
     modlinger@verizon.net  

CARING COMMITTEE 
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CONGRATULATIONS!! 

The Temple family extends hearty congratulations to these families on their recent life cycle events and special occasions 

 
Sheila & Jack Usdin on their 65th Wedding Anniversary 

 
Mark Scherzer on his daughter Rachel receiving a BS in Psychology from Penn State University 

 
Diana and Mitchell Black on the birth of their daughter Skyler Barbara Black. 

 
Lois & Stanley Kaish on their 65

th
 Wedding Anniversary 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Our Executive Director, Harvey Brenner, is a 

Notary Public. He offers his services, at no 

cost, to our members. Should you need to 

have a document notarized, give Harvey a 

buzz! He will be happy to accommodate you. 
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Purim is definitely not a holiday just 
for children.  It is for all of us!! 

Get your costume, grogger and 
masks ready, and plan to join us for a wild Purim 
celebration at the synagogue on Sunday morning, March 
5

th
 beginning at 11:00 am.  The celebration of Purim, one of 

the most joyous and fun-filled holidays of our Jewish year, 
will include a costume parade with prizes for the best child 
and adult costumes.  As part of the Purim activities there 
will be a Purim shpiel with appearances by our Rabbi and 
members of our community.   

  The Megillah, which is read on Purim, tells the story 
of the deliverance of the Jews of Persia from the 
destruction planned against them by Haman, one of King 
Ahasuerus’ advisors.  This feat was accomplished by the 
monarch's Jewish wife, Esther, and her cousin, Mordechai.  
There is no merrier occasion in the Jewish year than 
Purim.   

Tradition dictates that on Purim we must observe "Shalach 
Manot," the sending of gifts to friends and to the poor as a 
token of deliverance and to add to the joy of everyone at 
this festive time.  Tradition also says that we should be so 

intoxicated with merriment at this season that we fail to 
distinguish between the cursing of Haman and the blessing 
of Mordechai….... The Hebrew expression for “fail to 
distinguish is ‘ad lo yada’, referring both to the Purim 
carnival and to the idea of letting go joyfully. 

This most joyous holiday is a good opportunity for the 
entire family to affirm the uniqueness of being Jewish, the 
values that we cherish, and the values that set us apart.  
Even in the midst of celebration, we remember the 
obligation to do good deeds and to stand up to the tyranny. 

So, enjoy and have fun!!  

Chag sameach!! 

And BTW…No one is commanded to eat Hamantaschen, 
but how could you turn one down? 

Ann Kanarek, Director 
annkanarek@tbaynj.org 

 973-376-0539 ex 26 
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Religious School 

RELIGIOUS SCHOOL REMINDERS: 
 
Friday, March 3: Shabbat Alive! Family-friendly  
 service, 6:30pm  
 
Sunday, March 5: Regular school session, Purim  
  festivities-11:00am-1:00pm  
 
Sunday, March 12: Regular school session;  
 Cooking; Chai School Teen
 program 
 
Sunday, March 19: Regular school session 

Sunday, March 26: Passover celebrated in school; 
 Chocolate seder for 7th grade 

Sunday, April 2- Sunday, April 9:  NO RELIGIOUS  
 SCHOOL, Passover/Spring  
 break 

Sunday, April 16: Religious school resumes; Yom 
 HaShoah special program  
 (grades 5-12) 
 
Sunday, April 23: Regular school session; 
 Cooking 

Sunday, April 30: Regular school session 

Sunday, May 7: Regular school session  

Sunday, May 14: Last day of school celebration 
 and Move-Up day 



 

 T e m p l e  B e t h  A h m  Y i s r a e l  
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Spring is starting to show here in the 

Early Childhood Department.  Our 

children have been very busy. Whether 

they are learning about dental hygiene, 

the jungle, Groundhog Day, Dr. Seuss’s 

Birthday, or playing outside, the children 

of the Early Childhood Program are having a great time 

with smiles on their faces.  Our children learn by doing, not 

by watching. When walking the halls of TBAY’S Early 

Childhood Program you feel love, hear the laughter and 

see the smiling faces of our young children. 

Here in the Early Childhood Program, we view each child 

as independent and confident.  When we look at that 

through a Jewish lens, we refer to the child as being 

created B’tzelem Elokim, in the image of God.  We honor 

children by providing them with materials that are open-

ended and give them many opportunities to use their own 

imaginations, create their own ideas, and solve their own 

problems.  For example, blocks are open-ended and 

empower children to build their own world rather than live 

in one that we create for them; they are limitless and give 

children a chance to do their own problem solving and 

experience their own accomplishments.  Children have the 

chance to control their environment and constantly build 

new structures.  The possibilities are endless.  

School Registration for the 2023-2024 school year is 

complete.  Almost all of our sections are full while the 

others have limited availability.     

Summer Camp 2023 Registration will be available late 

March.  The Splash Pad continues to be a favorite. We 

have wonderful themes planned with some special treats 

throughout the summer. Four week and eight week 

sessions are available. Children ages 15 months through 

Pre-K are accepted for camp. 

For more information about any of our Early Childhood 

Programs, please reach out to me. 

Sandi Newman, Director 

 sandinewman@tbaynj.org   

 973-376-0539 ex 22 

Early Childhood Program 

ATTENTION PARENTS OF K-3 

If you have a child who is between the ages of 4 and 8 
years old who is not yet registered in our Religious 
School, consider joining our religious school program.  It 
offers activities that develop a child's Jewish identity and 
stimulates their Jewish involvement through music, art, 
cooking and storytelling.   

You are welcome to visit us during our PURIM 
CARNIVAL/OPEN HOUSE on Sunday, March 5th, and 
check out our school and meet our teachers while your 
children enjoy a special Purim activity. 

We make the most of the hours that your child is with us.  
The children participate in extensive enrichment 
programs throughout the year as they get acquainted 
and become part of our religious school life.  We are 
starting to plan many exciting events for the upcoming 
2023-2024 school year. 

Please call the school office (973-376-0539 #26) or 
email: annkanarek@tbaynj.org if you would like more 
information. 
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Temple Beth Ahm Yisrael Gratefully Acknowledges these Donations 

 
ADULT EDUCATION FUND 
In Memory of 
Fannie Kulpe by Sandra Bruder 
Edwin Cohen by Arlette Cohen 
Florence Goldkopf by Julia Gelb 
Linda Tieger by  
 Linda and Martin Lieb 
Frances Arotzky by  
 Linda and Martin Lieb 
Harry Lieb by 
  Linda and Martin Lieb 
Doris Esposito  
 by Marietta Peskin 
 
CARING COMMITTEE FUND 
In Honor of 
Members of the Caring Committee by  
 Howard Guss 
Members of the Caring Committee by  
 Harry Bass 
 
In Memory of 
Anna Levin by Idee Alatzas 
Bertha Feldman by Idee Alatzas 
Ida Feldman by Idee Alatzas 
Joseph Cohen by Arlette Cohen 
Clemy Cohen by Arlette Cohen 
Emil Gelb by Lawence Gelb 
Marianne Caro by Julia Gelb 
Bessie Goldbert by Eugene Gorrin 
Harry Gorrin by Eugene Gorrin 
Ruth Gorrin by Eugene Gorrin  
Robin Zimmerman by  
 Caren Manders 
Arthur Peyser by  
 Diane and Paul Peyser 
Eva Englander by  
 Diane and Paul Peyser 
Joseph Peyser by 
  Diane and Paul Peyser 
Leonard Sosankin by  
 Diane and Paul Peyser 
Rita Green by  
 Diane and Paul Peyser 
Thomas Bird by  
 Diane and Paul Peyser 
Rose Pustilnik by Robert Pustilnik 
Thomas Bird by  
 Deborah and Steven Nadel 
Ruth Schaffer by Isabell Adler 
 

COLLEGE CONNECTION FUND 
In Memory of 
Louis Caro by Julia Gelb 
Beatrice Dorfman by  
 Norton Scherzer 
 
EARLY CHILDHOOD EDUCATION 
In Honor of 
All of the teachers at ECP by 
 Eric, Jessica, Nathan and Nora 
 Weinberg 
 
In Memory of 
Rodney Kaye by Esther Avnet 
Sadie Hager by Susan Brussel 
David Hager by Susan Brussel 
Jack Hager by Susan Brussel 
Sanford Neubarth by  
 Susan and Phillip Bussel 
Eric Gelb by Julia and Larry Gelb 
Ronald Denner by Iris Segal 
Benjamin Jacobowitz by 
 Nora and Nathan Weinberg 
 
HOLOCAUST EDUCATION 
ENDOWMENT 
In Honor of 
Miriam and Nahum Gershwin by  
 Robert Sorin 
 
In Memory of 
David Adler by Isabell Adler 
Dennis Schonborn by Isabell Adler 
Harry Dansiger by Isabell Adler 
Leon Adler by Isabell Adler 
Lawrence Schonborn by  
 Isabell Adler 
Margie and David Appel by  
 Alex Hersh 
Jerry Avnet by Esther Avnet 
Edna Beim by David Beim 
Charles Feuerstein by  
 Roslyn Feuer 
Joseph Weinberg by  
 Judith Feinberg 
Emanuel Weinberg by Judith Feinberg 
Louis Doroson by  
 Roberta Goldman 
Deborah Jamnik by  
 Corinne and Stephen Jamnik 
Ethel Asman by  
 Corinne and Stephen Jamnik 
Ethel and Morris Asman by  
 Corinne and Stephen Jamnik 
Jerry and Deborah Jamnik by  
 Corinne and Stephen Jamnikoff 
Gittel Jenys by Helen Jenys 

Myrna and Jules Wasserman by  
 Susan Kleiner 
Eileen Lepinsky by  
 Jeffrey Lepinsky 
Martin Hirsh by Marjorie Netkin 
 
KIDDUSH ENHANCEMENT FUND 
In Memory of 
Julian Kleinwaks by  
 Larry Kleinwaks 
Frances Kleinwaks by  
 Larry Kleinwaks 
 
RABBI’S FUND  
In Appreciation 
Zamir Margalit 
Rosalyn Bernstein Charnes 
Marci Mitkoff and Eric Lutsky 
               
In Memory of 
Alfred Greenberg by  
 Nancy and Mitchell Bookbinder 
Newton Bookbinder 
Barbara Nestler by  
 Susan Wohlgemuth 
Arthur Wohlgemuth by  
 Jerry Wohlgemuth 
Rose Fay Weiss by  
 Gerald Weiss 
Abraham Weiss by  
 Gerald Weiss 
Patti Lynn Weiss by 
 Gerald Weiss 
Ira Weiss by Gerald Weiss 
Myrna Wasserman by  
 Jaclynn and Evan Wasserman 
Elsie Avnet by Esther Avnet 
Cheryl Weinstein by  
 Lauren Lavine 
Seymour “Timmy” Singer by  
 Harriet Singer 
Paul Sandler by Hyman Kleinman 
Sharon Kornspan by  
 Darren Kornspan 
Irene Spielholz by Kathi Spielholz 
Miriam Wolkofsky by 
 Arnorld Rubin 
Dora Klap 
Allan Feuer by Roslyn Feuer 
Rita Rose Green by  
 Deborah Halpern 
Jack Usdin by Sheila Usdin 
Joseph Kelman by Sally Kaufman 
Esther Perlmutter by  
 Kathi Spielholz 
 

(Continued on page 13) 

 

Thank you for your  
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Jack Usdin by  
 Paul Kleepies, Larry Horwitz and  

Associates 
 
RELIGIOUS SCHOOL 
SCHOLARSHIP FUND 
In Memory of 
Philip Wittcoff by Esther Avnet 
Peter Kay by  
 Bernice and Mel Katzman 
Frieda Miller by 
 Bernice and Mel Katzman 
Selma Kerstein by Karen Kerstein 
Edward Kerstein by 
 Karen Kerstein 
Leona Rosenkranz by  
 Karen Kerstein 
Selma Ross by Karen Kerstein 
Stuart Yammer by Lisa Lebenstein 
Norman Starr by  
 Debra and Harold Neher 
Myrna Wasserman by  
 Debra and Harold Neher 
 
ROSALIE MILLMAN MEMORIAL 
FUND 
In Memory of 
Irwin Hammer by  
 Ruth and Richard Luciani 
Sanford Neubarth by  
 Lois and Larry Horwitz 
Bernard Nifoussi by  
 the Neubauer Family 
Rosalie and Norton Millman by 
 Joel Millman 
Philip Pomp by 
 Bobbe Pomp and Family 
 
SACRED BOOK FUND 
In Memory of 
George Green by David Green 
 
SOCIAL ACTION FUND 
In Memory of 
Aaron Davis by Laura Goldberger 
 
TEMPLE DONATIONS 
In Honor of 
Sandi Newman and the ECP by  
 Jessica and Eric Weinberg 
Stacey Shewitz marriage to Jon 
Sagalow by  
 Lois and Stanley Kaish 

Jack Usdin’s 92nd birthday by  
 the Usdin Family 
Barbara Eglow’s daughter’s marriage 
by  
 Barbara Eglow 
 Deborah and Stephen Nadel 
 Ilene and Peter Shewitz 
Debbie and Jordyn Chait by  
 Lee Goldfarb 
Kinsley Brenner by  
 Marcia and Harry Hauser 
Sandi Newman by  
 Aliza and Eric Carniol 
Anniversary of Ken Melman’s Bar 
Mitzvah by  
 Gayle and Simon Rosenbach 
 
In Memory of 
Robin Lee Zimmerman by  
 Lois and Stanley Kaish 
 Gayle and Simon Rosenbach 
Mollye Tobias by  
 Joseph Babrowsky             
Rita Rose Green by  
 Lois and Stanley Kaish 
 Gayle and Simon Rosenbach 
 Lori and Steve Klinghoffer 
 Lois and Larry Horwitz 
Isadore Moncher by David Beim 
Edna Beim by Nancy Beim 
Bruce Cohen by Brenda Cohen 
Jack Dultz by Brenda Cohen 
Ethel Horwitz by Brenda Cohen 
Isaac Horwitz by Brenda Cohen 
Louis Dultz by Brenda Cohen 
Richard Denning by  
 Rochelle and Bradford Denning 
Pearl Goberman by  
 Barbara Eglow 
Morris Eglow by Barbara Eglow 
Sydell and Frank Feinberg by  
 James Feinberg 
Edith Fern by Cecile Fern 
Ethel Feuerstein by Roslyn Feuer 
Doris Drayer by Roslyn Feuer 
Morris Falkin by  
 Arthur Falkin Grantor Trust 
Morris Schwartzstein by  
 Cecile Fern 
Harry Fern by Cecile Fern 
Robert Friedman by Jay Friedman 
Beulah Garber by Karen Garber 
Leonard Garber by Karen Garber 
Rose and William Bilow by 
 Lorraine Geltzeiler 

Annette and Abraham Geltzeiler by  
 Lorraine Geltzeiler 
Milton Gerber by  
 Paula and Howard Gerber 
Florence Aberbach by  
 Elise and Robert Goldblat 
Joseph Goldblat by  
 Elise and Robert Goldblat 
Wallace Werner by  
 Elise and Robert Goldblat 
 Jessica, Matthew, Leah and Emma 
 Cohen 
Jerrold Goldstein by  
 Charlotte Goldstein   
Milton Grossberg by  
 Bea and Rich Grossberg   
Shirley Grossberg by 
 Bea and Rich Grossberg                   
Molly Greenwald by  
 Cheryl Greenwald 
Norma Leedy by  
 Greenwald Family 
Frieda Rosenfield by  
 Debra Gutman 
Harry Harris by Adrienne Harris 
Samuel Madow by Martha Hilton 
Myrna Wasserman by  
 Lois and Larry Horwitz 
Bluma Grinbaum by  
 Lea Karpman and Danny Breau 
Morton Kreitchman by  
 Lori Klinghoffer 
Max Kaplan by Albert Kornspan 
Carl Krell by Sheila Krell 
Faye Spergel by 
 Rona and Al Lehner 
Benjamin Spergel by 
 Rona and Al Lehner 
Sylvia Lehner by  
 Rona and Al Lehner 
Leo Lehner by  
 Rona and Al Lehner 
Irwin Hammer by 
 Roberta and Jack Matalon 
Claire Horowitz by   
 Roberta and Jack Matalon 
Solomon Matalon by 
 Roberta and Jack Matalon 
Lillian Matalon by  
 Roberta and Jack Matalon 
Irwin Hammer by  
 Anita and Kenneth Melman 
Rolf Meyerhardt by  
 Marci and Martin Meyerhardt 

(Continued from page 12) 

(Continued on page 14) 

T e m p l e  B e t h  A h m  Y i s r a e l  
9 7 3 - 3 7 6 - 0 5 3 9  t b a y n j . o r g  



 

 

Page 14 

Temple Beth Ahm Yisrael Gratefully Acknowledges these Donations 

T e m p l e  B e t h  A h m  Y i s r a e l  
9 7 3 - 3 7 6 - 0 5 3 9  t b a y n j . o r g  

TBAY GIFT CARD PROGRAM 
 
The Gift Card Committee wants to thank the 116 entities who have already participated in the TBAY Gift Card program 
for the fiscal year that started on 7/1/22.  As we enter the last quarter of the TBAY Fiscal Year, we encourage all 
families to participate in the program and meet their annual obligation. 
 
The exciting news is that the program is on target for a $25,000 profit for the current fiscal year. 
 

Please keep in mind that TBAY makes a profit on every gift card sold through the program.  The 
average profit is 5%.  Also, please remember, especially during these very difficult economic times, the purchase of gift 
cards remains a great way for you to support TBAY with no additional out-of-pocket spending. 
   
Gift Cards are available through the TBAY office.  Please call ahead to ensure that the gift card that you want is in stock 
or look at the inventory link that is included with each gift card announcement.    Please reach out to Mark Scherzer at 
mscherzer100@gmail.com or 908-797-2695 to discuss special orders, to obtain a copy of the entire list of stores that 
offer gift cards through our supplier, or to discuss membership purchase requirements for the 2022-2023 fiscal year. 
 
The committee is stocking more than 35 different stores including Maple Kosher, Grocery Stores, Amazon, Dunkin, 
Starbucks, Halo Coffee Roasters, Wawa, CVS, Walgreens,  Bagels Supreme, Walmart/Target, Outback, Chipotle, 
Chick Fil A, Panera, CVS, Alen’s Deli, BJ’s Wholesale Club, Costco, Best Buy, Staples, Ruth’s Chris Steakhouse, etc… 

 
Mark Scherzer, Chair 

Ruth Gold by  
 Shelley and Drew Miller 
Aron Perl by Louis Perl 
Frieda Perl by Louis Perl 
Henry Krueger by Edith Perlmutter 
Fanny Krueger by  
 Edith Perlmutter 
Abraham Krueger by  
 Edith Perlmutter 
Alan Perlmutter by 
 Edith Perlmutter 
Ernest Perlmutter by  
 Edith Perlmutter 

Estelle Perlmutter by  
 Edith Perlmutter 
Charlotte Rems by Dolores Rems 
Irving Levine by Doris Rochlin 
Jay Lewis by Judith Reznick 
David Sachardoff by  
 Janet Feldman 
Anna Schvarcz by Peter Schvarcz 
Chaim Schvarcz by  
 Peter Schvarcz 
Judith Schwartzstein by  
 Cecile Fern 
Rose Berg by Michael Schimmel 
Anita Scherzer by  
 the Michael Scherzer Family 

Marven Schwartz by  
 Marilyn Schwartz          
Lenora Werner by  
 Elise and Robert Goldblat 
Lenore Wohl by Glenn Wohl 
Burt Wohl by Glenn Wohl 
Ceil Lippman by  
 Sally and Michael Zuckerman 
Max Stein by  
 Sally and Michael Zuckerman 
Natalie Robinson by  
 Sally and Michael Zuckerman 
 
 
 

(Continued from page 13) 

mailto:mscherzer100@gmail.com
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Message From Women’s League Presidium 

Our synagogue’s chapter of Women’s League of 
Conservative Judaism needs more than a handful of 
people to make it work.  We need committed members 
who care about the Temple, who want to turn out for 
events, who view this synagogue as a community of 
friends, like a family. If you have not yet joined Women’s 
League, please do so by sending your $40 dues to WL of 
TBAY, 60 Temple Dr., Springfield, NJ. Your dues help 
support our diverse array of activities and programs; and 
our fundraising efforts contribute to TBAY’s vitality.  

Upcoming Women’s League programs include our “Paint a 
Miriam Cup” Program including charoset tasting on 
Thursday, March 16

th
, at 7:30 pm. (See flyer in this Bulletin 

for further details.). Also in March, will be our Annual 
Women’s League Shabbat, on Friday, March 24

th
, which 

will feature a Shabbat dinner cooked by TBAY’s “Culinary 
Institute” at 6:30 pm, then followed by Shabbat Services at 

8:00 pm with Women’s League members participating. (To 
make a reservation for the dinner, please refer to the 
Culinary Institute flyer in this Bulletin.) 

Also planned for this Spring, we are pleased to announce 
that WL will be hosting a “Cocktail Party and Game Night” 
with delicious mixed drinks, hot hors d’oeuvres, and plenty 
of opportunities to socialize - whether you’re interested in 
playing Mah Jongg, Canasta, Rummikub, Scrabble or 
nothing at all! This exciting event will take place Thursday, 
May 18

th
, in the TBAY Ballroom. (See flyer in this Bulletin 

for further info.)  

Want to get involved? Call or text Jane Lakritz at (201) 826
-8930 or email her at janelakritz@gmail.com. Looking 
forward to hearing from you soon or seeing you this 
Spring! 

 
Women’s League Shabbat 

Services 
 

Friday, March 24th, 8:00 PM  
 
 

Join Women’s League for this 
wonderful, spiritual Shabbat. 
(Details will follow.)  The evening 
will begin with the Culinary 
Institute’s Shabbat Dinner at 
6:30 PM.  (Please refer to that 
flyer in this Bulletin to sign 
up.)  Following services, a lavish 
Oneg Shabbat dessert buffet 
will take place in the ballroom, 
sponsored by Women’s League. 

 

mailto:janelakritz@gmail.com
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WOMEN’S LEAGUE 

 

 

TBAY WOMEN’S LEAGUE SCHOLARSHIPS FOR TEMPLE MEMBERS 
 

HIGH SCHOOL SENIOR SCHOLARSHIP BASED ON COMMUNITY SERVICE 

This scholarship awards up to $1000 to a high school senior whose family is a member in good standing at Temple Beth 

Ahm Yisrael. The applicant will submit details of his or her community service along with a brief essay about this 

experience. Applications are available from Women’s League (see below). 

JEWISH STUDIES/JEWISH EXPERIENCE SCHOLARSHIP 

This scholarship encourages participation in programs that will provide Jewish experiences for Middle School, High 

School and Undergraduate students ages 13-23, whose families are members in good standing at Temple Beth Ahm 

Yisrael. The award will provide up to $500 per scholarship, per applicant, within a given fiscal year.  

Contact Women’s League for additional details and to receive an application form.  

Debbie Rogut-Chait, Scholarship Chair 908-608-1541 Ddchait@gmail.com 

Helen Jenys 973-467-9739 hjenys@comcast.net 



 

 

Please call Martha Flashberg at 908-964-8282 or email 
sraflash@verizon.net to send Tribute Cards or 
Tapestry Cards. You can buy Tribute Cards to mail 
yourself. Ten cards for $20.  

Tributes 
 

TAPESTRY 
Condolences 
Evan Wasserman & family in memory of Myrna   
 Karen & Richard Manders and Family 
David Green in memory of his mother by 
 Helen Jenys & Peter Schvarcz 
  April Modlinger 
Jackie Kesselhaut & Family in memory of her husband 
Myron by 
 Rose & Al Lehner 
Judi Karp in memory of her beloved brother by 
 Elissa & Yale Greenspoon, Corinne, Joseph & Mina 
Michelle Porter in memory of her mother Selma Porter by 
 Cecile Fern 

Good Wishes 
Rabbi Adrienne Rubin for good health by 
 Bobbi & Jack Matalon 
 
TRIBUTES   
Mazel Tov 
Mr.& Mrs. Lee Brown in honor of 40th anniversary by 
 Esther Avnet and Norton Scherzer 
 
Condolences 
Jon Bird on the loss of his father by 
 Esther Avnet 
 April Modlinger 
David Green on the loss of his mother Rita by 
 Esther Avnet 
Evan Wasserman & family in memory of Myrna by 
 Women’s League  
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WOMEN’S LEAGUE 
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Co-Presidents’ Message 

Pardes Beth Ahm Yisrael ~ The Grove of Beth Ahm Yisrael 
A Cemetery on the Grounds of the Menorah Section  
of East Ridgelawn Cemetery in Clifton, New Jersey 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
For more information or to obtain an application  

contact ExecDirector@TBAYNJ.org or 973-376-0539, ext. 13. 

NEW Member Prices!!—Discounted  
 

1 Plot—$1,600 

2 Plots—$1,500 each 

3 to 5 Plots—$1,400 each 

6 or more Plots—$1,250 each 

• Looking forward to Comedy Night on March 4. 
Tickets are only $25 for hours of entertainment, 
beverages and dessert. Contact the office or David 
Glass for tickets. Sponsorships are available starting 
at $100 (includes two tickets). 

 

• On Saturday, April 1, we will have our Men’s Club 
Shabbat. More details to follow, but contact us or 
Rabbi Mallach for a part in the service. 

 

• Several Club members will be attending the FJMC 
International Convention to be held in Philadelphia 
this summer. 
 

• We have tentative plans for a Membership event in 
May. More details to follow. 

 
Please contact us with ideas for events. 
 

Your Co-Presidents: 
Elliot Merkin, Co-President 

eymerkin@gmail.com, (908) 884-4754 
 

Glenn Wohl, Co-President 
gwohl@yahoo.com, (908) 247-6374  

 

 

 

MEN’S CLUB YELLOW CANDLE PROJECT 

 

Men’s Club is once again participating in the 
Yellow Candle Project commemorating Yom 
HaShoah. The yellow candles are in! We're 
looking to have them packed in March for 
delivery before Yom HaShoah. This year Yom 
HaShoah begins at sunset on April 17 and ends 

at sunset on April 18.  

If you are willing to volunteer to deliver them to 
the TBAY community this year, please let me 
know.  

David Graber 

graberdc@aol.com 

mailto:ExecDirector@TBAYNJ.org
mailto:eymerkin@gmail.com
mailto:gwohl@yahoo.com
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1 Wednesday Temple Board Meeting   7:30 pm 

3 Friday Shabbat Alive! Service 6:30 pm 

4 Saturday Shabbat Morning Service  9:30 am 

5 Sunday PURIM SHPIEL 11:00 am 
  PURIM CARNIVAL 11:30 am  
 
6 Monday EREV PURIM   
  Service and Megillah 7:45 pm 
  Reading (Zoom only) 
 
7 Tuesday PURIM 
  Service and Torah & 7:30pm 
  Megillah Reading (Zoom only) 
 
10 Friday Kabbalat Shabbat Service 8:00 pm 

11 Saturday Shabbat Morning Service 9:30 am 
  Pickleball Event 6:30 pm 
 
12 Sunday Chai School Teen  11:00 am 
  Program 
  
14 Tuesday Adult Education:   7:30 pm 
  Storytelling on Passover  
  and Beyond 

16  Thursday Women’s League Meeting 7:30 pm  
  “Paint a Miriam Cup” 
 
17 Friday Kabbalat Shabbat Service 8:00 pm 

18  Saturday Shabbat Mishpacha:    
  Family Morning Service     10:00 am 

19  Sunday CommUNITY Mitzvah Day  10:30 am 

21 Tuesday Adult Education:   7:30 pm 
 Storytelling on Passover  
 And Beyond  
 
24 Friday Women’s League Shabbat       
 Culinary Institute Dinner  6:30 pm 
  Kabbalat Shabbat Service 8:00 pm 

25 Saturday Shabbat Morning Service 9:30 am 

26  Sunday Religious School Chocolate Seder 

28 Tuesday Adult Education:   7:30 pm 
 Storytelling on Passover  
  And Beyond   
  
31 Friday Kabbalat Shabbat Service 8:00 pm  

 

 

 

OUR PLANS AND EVENTS LISTED ARE ACCURATE AT  

THE TIME OF  PUBLICATION.  

PLEASE CHECK YOUR EMAIL FOR UPDATES. 
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Iyar ~ Sivan 5783 

MAY 2023 

3 Wednesday Temple Board Meeting 7:30 pm 

5 Friday Shabbat Alive! Service 6:30 pm 

6 Saturday Shabbat Morning Service 9:30 am
  Bat Mitzvah of Emily Tiger 

9 Tuesday LAG BA’OMER  

12 Friday Kabbalat Shabbat Service 8:00 pm 

13 Saturday Shabbat Morning Service 9:30 am
  Bat Mitzvah of Abigail Munshine 

14 Sunday LAST DAY OF RELIGIOUS SCHOOL 
  RELIGIOUS SCHOOL MOVE-UP DAY 
 MOTHER’S DAY 
 
18 Thursday Women’s League Cocktail   
  Party & Game Night 6:30 pm  

19 Friday Kabbalat Shabbat Service 8:00 pm  

20 Saturday Shabbat Morning Service 9 :30 am
  Bar Mitzvah of Jesse Weinberg  

25 Thursday  EREV SHAVUOT   
   Tikkun Leil Shavuot on Zoom 9:00 pm 

26 Friday SHAVUOT 
  Yom Tov Morning Service  9:30 am 
  Kabbalat Shabbat Service 8:00 pm  
 
27 Saturday Shabbat Morning Service 9:30 am 
 
29 Monday MEMORIAL DAY 
  ECP CLOSED 

 

Nisan - Iyar 5783 
APRIL 2023 

1 Saturday MEN’S CLUB SHABBAT     
  Shabbat Morning Service  9:30 am 
 Shabbat Mincha Service 4:00 pm 
 Bat Mitzvah of Lorelai Moscariello 
  
2 Sunday NO RELIGIOUS SCHOOL 
 
5 Wednesday PASSOVER BEGINS* – FIRST SEDER 
  Mincha/Ma’ariv (Zoom Only) 6:00 pm 
 
6 Thursday PASSOVER DAY 1   
  Yom Tov Morning Service 9:30am  
  with Yizkor     
  Traditional Second Seder 6:00 pm 
 (Zoom Only) 
 
7 Friday OFFICE & ECP CLOSED 
  Shabbat Alive! Service 6:30 pm 
 
8 Saturday Shabbat Morning Service 9:30 am  
  with Yizkor 
 
9 Sunday NO RELIGIOUS SCHOOL 
 
10 Monday ECP CLOSED 

11 Tuesday OFFICE & ECP CLOSED 

12 Wednesday OFFICE & ECP CLOSED 
  PASSOVER DAY 7 
 Yom Tov Morning Service  9:30 am 
 with Yizkor  
 
13 Thursday Temple Board Meeting 8:30 pm 

14 Friday  Kabbalat Shabbat Service 8:00 pm   

15 Saturday Shabbat Morning Service 9:30 am 
 Bat Mitzvah of Julia Brendell 
 
16 Sunday Religious School Yom HaShoah 
 Program 9:00 am 
 
18 Tuesday YOM HASHOAH  
 
21 Friday Kabbalat Shabbat Services 8:00 pm 

22 Saturday Shabbat Morning Service 9:30 am 
  Bar Mitzvah of Jacob Rosenfeld 
 
25 Tuesday YOM HAZIKARON 
  Yom Hazikaron/Yom Ha’atzmaut   
 Service 7:45 pm  
 
26 Wednesday YOM HA’ATZMAUT 
 
28 Friday  Kabbalat Shabbat Service 8:00 pm 
 
29 Saturday Shabbat Morning Service 9:30 am 
 Bat Mitzvah of Avital Kandel 

 Passover begins the night of Wednesday, April 5
th
. 

For those that observe 7 days of Passover, Passover 
ends at nightfall on Wednesday, April 12

th
. For those that 

observe 8 days of Passover, Passover ends at nightfall on 
Thursday, April 13

th
.  

Please see our flyer and your email for a complete list of 
our Passover events and services. 
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Bulletin Deadline: 10
th 

of month prior to publication  Submit articles by email to loiskaish@verizon.net  

Lois Kaish 
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Robin Soifer 
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Barbara Eglow 
Women’s League Editor 
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